MINUTES OF THE BROOME PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 4TH JULY 2019 AT 7.30 P.M. IN THE MAIN HALL OF THE VILLAGE HALL
PRESENT: Fred Hartwell, chairman; Christine Kramer, vice chairman; Reg Holmes; Ann Frost; Jackie Kellett; Trevor Tipple; Paul Austin, clerk; Chris Brown, district councillor; and 5 members of the public.

1. APOLOGIES: Margaret Stone, county councillor; Brendon Bernard, district councillor.

2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING Acceptance proposed by R Holmes and approved.

7. a.   District Councillor Report. This was brought forward as Chris Brown had another parish

          council meeting to attend. Chris reported he was on the district council environmental policy

          group and also had £1000 of council funds he could allocate to local amenity projects,

          including in Broome. He explained attempts were being made to re-occupy empty buildings.

          He was asked by C Kramer and F Hartwell about the fate of recycled waste and the difficulty 

          of knowing what could be recycled. 
3. POLICE MATTERS

An e-mail had been received from Stephen Baines; the new beat officer for Loddon, potentially on a long term basis. He expressed the hope for close contact with the parish council and explained he hadn't been able to do any speed control in Sun Road because his training with the speed gun had been cancelled but he hoped this would take place in early August.

4. MENS SHED
F Hartwell declared a personal interest as former chairman of the Mens Shed. 

E-mails were read out, firstly from F Hartwell to the Mens Shed asking that the name be changed from Ditchingham Mens Shed to Broome Mens Shed; and then secondly from the Mens Shed chairman to F Hartwell stating that they were unwilling to change the name. Because of the refusal to change the name, and the uncompromising tone of the Mens Shed e-mail, it was proposed by C Kramer and seconded by T Tipple that parish council support for the Mens Shed village hall extension be withdrawn. This (excluding F Hartwell) was passed unanimously.

5. VILLAGE HALL SEWAGE
A serious problem had developed where because of a completely overgrown soakaway the hall's liquid sewage was backing up and at times running down the pathway as a result of lifting up an inspection chamber cover. The agreed solution was to connect to the main sewer and F Hartwell had obtained three quotes of which the best was for approx. £12,000.

The village hall management committee would try and meet as much of the cost as possible through applying for grants, including from Adnams. However it was a very large sum and if the problem wasn't resolved the hall would have to close. The parish council agreed that if need be a significant proportion of the cost would be met by the council, even if it meant putting up the precept.  
6. MATTERS ARISING FROM MEETING OF 9 MAY 2019
a. Adventure Playground. 

Imon Site had cut all the grass and weeds. The annual safety inspection had been broadly satisfactory but there were some concerns, mainly the wooden ladder on the side of the slide mound which was rotten. The safety inspector would be asked if it was alright to remove this completely. The Imon Site manager had offered to meet council representatives to discuss other improvements to the play area and this offer would be accepted.

It was agreed the play area funds would be paid into the parish council bank account and internal records used to ring fence play area funds.



b. Traffic Problems. 
     Bungay House had replied to a letter of complaint stating that they were serious about solving

     the parking problems and hoped things would improve when building work finished shortly.

     They encouraged any concerned local resident to enter the home to discuss any problems. Also

     All Hallows had responded to a request and cut back some of the hedge on the other side of the 

     bend.

     In response to Broome's request the county highway engineer had surveyed Sun Road and

     drawn up a plan to extend the pavement. This would cost £20 – 25,000. Councillors would have

     to decide whether this could be afforded, even with the help of the parish partnership scheme.

     For other problems, a list had been drawn up to try and bring some discipline to a subject where 

     more and more problems were being reported when only a few could ever be remedied.

    Councillors would consider the list so priorities could be decided. 




c. Other. 
Effigy of Christ. 
The loss adjustor had visited the church and seen the effigy and given the go-ahead for mckinney fine art foundry to undertake the repair.  To speed things along the parish council had paid the foundry a £2000 deposit, but councillors were concerned about the re-imbursement for this so the loss adjustor would be chased up to try and ensure the money was quickly recovered.
Bus Cutbacks. Unfortunately a further delay in organising the meeting; the call centre in Leeds hadn't informed the council that the commercial dept. in Norwich needed to be written to. This would now be done with hopefully progress made by the next meeting. 
7. CORRESPONDENCE

  b.   VE Day 75th Anniversary. The same person who had organised the armistice centenary was co-
     ordinating events for this day in May 2020, and the council had been written to with the chance

     to be included. F Hartwell would study the letter and advise if Broome should be involved in
        any way.
 

  c.   Other. The owner of land along the Loddon Road to Rectory Road footpath had been written to

        asking for the vegetation to be cut back.
8. PLANNING

a. Land Adjacent to 39 Yarmouth Road – 
Diversion of part of footpath. It was assumed the public enquiry into the diversion of the footpath was still under way.

 




b. Marsh Land Rear of 184 Yarmouth Road. Karen Roper attended the meeting to represent the parochial trust and talked regarding the old driveway to the water works, which would provide access to the marsh land. She said a talk with solicitors had suggested it might be hard for the trust to claim ownership of the driveway as it no longer provided access to their land on Broome Common. She said further discussions were intended with Durrants to resolve the question, but asked that as the consultations would be expensive, the parish council assisted with the costs; which the council agreed.

c. Land to the Rear of 181 and 183 Yarmouth Road – Erection of two storey dwelling and all associated works. As recommended this had been refused, for being out of character and being dominated by the neighbouring building. However that day a revised application had been received which the councillors would have to consider.

d. Heath House,48 Yarmouth Road – Change of use of rear part of dwelling to use as two holiday lets. As recommended, approval was given.

e. 186 Yarmouth Road – Change of use of land to residential curtilage. The parish council recommended approval.

f. Other. None to consider.
9. ACCOUNTS
  a.    Bank Balances.     

      Current Account 





  £9149.71

      less uncleared cheques





  £2131.00









  £7018.71  
         Savings Account





  £1170.95







              
  £8189.66

  b.   Internal Audit. R Holmes was satisfied with the figures.
  c.    Receipts and Payments
      Receipts


Broome 100 Club £600 – donation to play area





Barclays Bank £0.58 – interest 





Paul Austin £20 – repayment of mistaken over payment of salary (chq 



100897)





Crawford & Co £2000 – repayment of deposit for effigy of Christ 




repair (chq 100908)

      Payments made

Chq 100909 BHIB Ltd £558.97 – insurance, including village hall 




building and contents






Chq 100908 mckinney fine art foundry £2000 – deposit for effigy of 



Christ repair      

         Payments authorised      Chq 100911 Paul Austin £427.83 – salary for the period Apr - Jun 




2019





Chq 100912 Playsafety Limited £120 – play area inspection





Chq 100913 Norfolk Association of Local Councils £132 – chairmans' 



training course for F Hartwell  
  



Preceding proposed by J Kellett and approved.
10. OTHER BUSINESS

There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.30 P.M.

11. DATES OF NEXT MEETINGS – at 7.30 p.m. on Thursdays 5 September and 7 November (small meeting room) 2019.



